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BACKGROUND: On 13 October 2015, the citizens of Norman voted to fund the Norman 

Forward Quality of Life projects with a limited term ½% sales tax increase for 15 years.  This 

initiative included a number of high priority projects identified in the 2014 Library Master Plan 

Update, the 2009 Norman Parks and Recreation Master Plan and additional projects designed 

to provide recreational opportunities for Norman residents. 

The Master Plan for the Griffin Park Sports Complex was approved by City Council on August 

8, 2017.  The project will include a total of 22 soccer fields, restroom/concession facilities, new 

parking, walkways, new playground area and new pedestrian plaza areas.  The first two phases 
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of field renovations have been completed.  Planning Design Group completed the construction 

documents for a new plaza and restroom building and the third phase of field renovations . 

Construction Bids for those improvements were opened on May 21, 2019. 

 

DISCUSSION: On July 9, 2019, City Council approved Contract K-1819-132 AMD #1 for the 

NORMAN FORWARD Griffin Park Phase III Project to Flintco L.L.C., in the amount of 

$789,352. The Griffin Park Phase III Project included the construction of a new restroom facility 

in the southwest area of the park, along with a spectator plaza area.  Also completed were 

parking renovations that improved ADA accessibility and vehicular circulation in the area, and 

irrigation renovations on two of the existing soccer fields (fields 5 and 8).   

On March 24, 2020, the project reached substantial completion. All work under Contract 

K-1819-132 AMD #1 is complete. There were a total of 6 pay applications submitted and 

approved throughout the course of the project which totaled $687,298.43. Further, since this 

project is being funded with bond money through the Norman Municipal Authority, the Norman 

Municipal Authority is not able to pass the sales tax exemption on to the Construction Manager . 

Our Staff collected invoices for taxable materials from Flintco on a monthly basis and 

purchased those materials directly from the suppliers in order to avoid sales tax payments for 

those items. The final pay application submitted by the contractor on February 19, 2020 was in 

the amount of $39,488.20.

RECOMMENDATION: It is recommended that City Council accept the NORMAN FORWARD 

Griffin Park Phase III Project as final, and approve payment in the amount of $39,488.20 to 

Flintco L.L.C. Funding is available in the Norman Forward Griffin Park Remodel Project, 

Construction (account 51796639-46101; project NFB001).  
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